
 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 
 

At Cleeve Park we have a zero tolerance policy on uniform and standards, in recent weeks we 

have noticed that these high standards have slipped so we will be requesting your support 

moving forward to ensure that your child leaves for school in line with our UPBEAT uniform 

policy.  This has been particularly noticeable with jewellery and false eyelashes. Where we have 

challenged students over this, a frequent response is “others are wearing them” - we will always 

endeavour to challenge all students and apply the policy consistently and therefore ask that you 

support us in addressing this with students.  
 

Please note the following excerpt from the policy which can be found in the school contact book 

and on the school website.  
 

Jewellery 

No jewellery whatsoever, including ear studs and other piercings, students are not permitted to 

wear jewellery in any part of their face.  (Piercings covered with a plaster are not acceptable) 

Students may wear a sensible wrist watch but no rings, necklaces or bracelets. ‘Smart’ watches 

i.e. with internet connection, are not allowed in exams.  In the event that an item of jewellery is 

required for reasons of religious observance a letter will be required from the appropriate authority 

to explain the necessity for this requirement. 

Cosmetics 

No face make-up, nail varnish, acrylic nails, false eyelashes, fake tan. 

Pupils will be required to remove it and receive a sanction in line with ‘UPBEAT behaviour policy’ * 

Should a student refuse, parents will be required to come to the school to rectify the issue. 

 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation  
 

Mr Moloney 

Head of Behaviour 
 

*In some cases of incorrect uniform we reserve the right to withdraw any student out of circulation 

for the day or make arrangements for students to go home and correct inappropriate uniform. 

 


